
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING SYSTEMS COMMAND SOUTHEAST 

JACKSONVILLE, FL  32212-0030 
 

             
                                                                                                                         
                                                                                         11011 
                                                                                                                          AM12/0117 
                                                                                                                          November 12, 2020            
 
Mr. Gregory Veliz 
Key West City Manager 
P. O. Box 1409 
Key West, FL  33040-1409 

 
Dear Mr. Veliz: 
 
SUBJECT:  APPROVAL TO SPEND UP TO $403,512.91 OF IN-KIND FUNDS TO 
         REPAIR AND REPLACE FENDERS AND HARDWARE ON THE MOLE PIER,         
                    TRUMAN ANNEX, NAVAL AIR STATIN (NAS), KEY WEST, FLORIDA 
 
     The enclosure requests the approval for the use of in-kind funds to repair and replace fenders 
and hardware on the Mole Pier, Truman Annex, NAS Key West, Florida. 
 
     Costs associated with this purchase effort shall not exceed the total estimated cost of 
$403,512.91 without prior written approval.  Any request to exceed this authorized amount shall 
be requested of this office in advance of incurring such additional costs. 
 

 My point of contact for this action is Brian Conlon, Lead Realty Specialist, who can be 
reached at (904)542-6824 or brian.conlon@navy.mil. 

 
                        
 
                                                                       SUSAN K. ROMANELLI 
                                                                       Real Estate Contracting Officer 
 

Enclosure:  CO, NAS Key West letter 11100 Ser N00/603 of 4 Nov 20 
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